



Affiliated with the AFL-CIO. CLC

207 West 25th Street 4th Floor New York, NY 10001 Tel: 212-730-1770 Fax: 212-730-7809

MATTHEW D. LOEB INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT

JAMES B. WOOD GENERAL SECRETARY-TREASURER

MICHAEL J. BARNES FIRST VICE PRESIDENT

DAMIAN PETTI SECOND VICE PRESIDENT

MICHAEL F. MILLER, JR. THIRD VICE PRESIDENT

JOHN M. LEWIS FOURTH VICE PRESIDENT

CRAIG P. CARLSON FIFTH VICE PRESIDENT

COLLEEN A. GLYNN SIXTH VICE PRESIDENT

PAUL F. DEAN, JR. SEVENTH VICE PRESIDENT

CARLOS COTA
EIGHTH VICE PRESIDENT

TONI BURNS
NINTH VICE PRESIDENT

MARIELLE "APPLE"
THORNE
TENTH VICE PRESIDENT

CHRIS O' DONNELL ELEVENTH VICE PRESIDENT

VANESSA HOLTGREWE TWELFTH VICE PRESIDENT

CARL MULERT
THIRTEENTH VICE PRESIDENT

INTERNATIONAL ALLIANCE OF THEATRICAL STAGE EMPLOYEES, MOVING PICTURE TECHNICIANS, ARTISTS AND ALLIED CRAFTS OF THE UNITED STATES, ITS TERRITORIES AND CANADA

March 12, 2025

Dear Local Union Officers:

The 70th Quadrennial Convention of the I.A.T.S.E. will open on Monday, July 28, 2025 at the Sheraton Waikiki Hotel in Honolulu, Hawaii.

I am asking for your assistance with a project that will spotlight the most important aspect of the IATSE, our members. During the course of the Convention, photo montages that feature IATSE members on the job, in training, or at Union meetings, rallies and other events will be displayed before each session.

If you have photographs of members of your Local that you would like to submit for consideration, you can email them to Convention@iatse.net or send professional prints to the General Office to the attention of Official Bulletin Assistant Editor Megan Greene.

Once the Convention is completed it is possible that we will use some of the photos on our website and therefore in submitting photos, those doing so grant their permission to the International to use and publish them in print, on the internet, or through any other media, along with your name, Local and any other information which you have furnished. Permission is further granted for the Union to copyright this material, and the Union is released from all liability and claims that might arise out of the use, publication, or disclosure of this material. A brief description of each photograph would be helpful for these purposes, but it is not required.

The deadline for submission of photos is May 9, 2025.

If you need assistance or have any questions, please contact Megan Greene by email at mgreene@iatse.net.

Thank you in advance for your assistance with this project.

In solidarity,

James B. Wood

General Secretary-Treasurer

JBW: wv

cc: Matthew D. Loeb, International President Jonas Loeb, Director, Communications Megan Greene, Official Bulletin Assistant Editor